
Page 1 

 

 
AGENDA SUPPLEMENT (1) 
 

Meeting: Stonehenge Area Board 

Place: Woodford Village Hall, Middle Woodford, Salisbury, SP4 6NR 

Date: Thursday 30 June 2022 

Time: 6.30 pm 
 

 
The Agenda for the above meeting was published on 22 June 2022. Additional 
documents are now available and are attached to this Agenda Supplement. 
 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Tara Shannon, of Democratic Services, 
County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, direct line 01225 718352 or email 
tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225)713114/713115. 
 
This Agenda and all the documents referred to within it are available on the Council’s 
website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk  
 

 

7   Chairman's Announcements (Pages 1 - 2) 
 
A303 Stonehenge update from National Highways 

9   Annual Review of Local Priorities and Open Floor (Pages 3 - 4) 
 
Update from Shrewton Parish Council 

 
 
 DATE OF PUBLICATION:  29 June 2022 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/




Chairman’s Announcement 

 

A303 Stonehenge Project – National Highways  

Current Status 

The Secretary of State for Transport is going to looking again at our planning 

(Development Consent Order) application in what’s known as a “Redetermination” 

process. This began in November 2021 when a Statement of Matters letter was 

issued asking for further information from National Highways on a number of topics 

including alternatives and carbon assessments.  Information has been submitted as 

requested and interested parties have been able to comment via the Planning 

Inspectorate. https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/south-

west/a303-stonehenge/. The latest situation is that further information has been 

requested by the Secretary of State with a deadline of 11 July.  At some point in the 

future, the Secretary of State will make an announcement whether the scheme will 

get the go-ahead or not.  

Main Works Contractor announced 

We are delighted to announce that the MORE joint venture is our preferred bidder for 

the £1.25 billion contract for the tunnel and main construction work for the A303 

Stonehenge scheme. The joint venture comprises internally renowned companies 

FCC Construcción, WeBuild and BeMo Tunnelling.  They will be making best use of 

UK skills by using a range of local, regional and national suppliers and contractors to 

help them deliver the scheme, and will be supported with a design partnership made 

up of Atkins, Jacobs and the Spanish company, Sener. 

  

This announcement follows a 2 ½ year comprehensive procurement process with 

shortlisted tenderers developing their design solutions for the project. The contract 

will only become live once the Secretary of State for Transport has concluded the 

current process of relooking at the planning application for scheme, following the 

quashing of the decision to grant the Development Consent Order last year. 

Announcing our preferred bidder in no way pre-empts any decision. Once the 

planning process is finalised and if the scheme is given the go-ahead, having a 

contractor in place will ensure programme timescales are maintained and will put us 

in the strongest possible position to deliver the scheme and the benefits we know it 

can.  

  

If businesses are interested in working on the proposed A303 Stonehenge project, 

please sign up to our Business Directory, and we will pass on details to our 

contractors.  

Community Engagement 
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We have just completed a series of pop-ups at local communities (Shrewton, 

Winterbourne Stoke, Durrington, Amesbury and Salisbury) and a live Q&A with our 

Project Manager. Due to COVID and delays to the project, it has been longer than 

we would have liked since we were able to talk in person to local residents. We were 

pleased that over 350 came to our “chatty van” and more online. We listened to 

people’s questions and concerns, and intend to continue getting out and about. If 

any parish councils would like us to come along to a meeting, we would be pleased 

to, or we would welcome any other suggestions. 
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Report from Shrewton 

 

Shrewton continues to be blighted by traffic, especially when the A303 is congested. 

Apart from the large volume of traffic there are also HGVs which disregard the 3.5T 

‘Except for Loading’ restriction; this picture is of one such vehicle (travelling in 

tandem with a similar vehicle) at the northern end of Tanners Lane, which has a very 

tight entrance turn-in from the eastern direction (much tighter than the turn-in from 

the western direction, from where this picture was taken). 

 

 
 

The house to the left of the picture has been struck several times by HGVs coming 

from the east attempting to turn into Tanners Lane, there is an on-going CATG / 

Local Highway & Footway Improvement Groups action to try and find a solution to 

this. 

 

On a more positive note, for the Jubilee weekend the Shrewton Recreation Ground 

Committee organised three days of events, starting on Friday afternoon with a tea 

party in the Village Hall with music provided by Shrewton Silver Band. On Saturday 

evening a jazz party was held in the hall and Sunday afternoon there was a ‘Party in 

the Park’ with a ‘Judge the Crown’ competition, children’s games and music from the 

Silver Band. 

 

Richard Harris, 

Chair, Shrewton Parish council. 
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